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Membership  
Hampton Speed Skating Club had a great year.  This year we had many of our learn to 
skate members move into competitive skating.  We also had many new skaters join our 
learn to skate program.  Monday evenings were a great opportunity for some Saint John 
skaters to get some extra ice time. In total we had approximately 30 skaters. 
 
Meet 
The HSSC All Points Meet was held on February 19, 2011. We had a good attendance 
of approximately 100 competitive and exhibition skaters registered. This year we 
implemented the new regional race format with a 100m track.  The races ran smoothly 
with few incidents.  As a small club we rely on the help of all our sister clubs to make the 
meet successful.  Thank you to all the volunteers who helped this day run so smoothly.  
 
Coaching 
Chris Carr and Miriam Verschoor had a very successful year coaching the competitive 
skaters.  The Learn to Speed Skate program was coached by Chris Carr and Chandler 
Scott.  Finally the Learn to Skate program was coached by Miriam Verschoor assisted 
by Nicky Scott.  A huge thank you to all our coaches for the many hours volunteered 
and their great effort. This year we will say goodbye to Chris and Amy Carr as they 
move on to other activities with their children.  We want to say thank you for their time 
and talents that the HSSC has benefited from. 
 
A special thank you goes out to Peter Steele.  The members of HSSC loved having him 
visit us on several Monday nights. The children enjoyed having him there and benefited 
greatly from his excellent coaching skills.   
 
2011/2012 Board of Directors: 
 
Our AGM was held on April 4, 2011.  At the meeting, our new Board of Directors 
was selected: 
 
President Nicky Scott 
Vice President Vicky Magee  

Registrar Linda Myers 
Coach Miriam Verschoor/Andy Magee 
Treasurer Miriam Verschoor 
Communications Liz Evans 
Equipment Kevin Scott 
 
Respectfully submitted by 
Nicky Scott 
President of HSSC 
 


